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Cuyahoga Valley Golden Retriever Club 

Gold’N News 
Mark your calendars!

Next meeting:

Volunteers Needed:

Heart and Eye Clinic March 27 (Saturday) 
              Medina Kennel Club 6840 Lake Rd, Medina, OH 44256.   
We’d love to be able to have enough help to schedule people for half 

days! Please email Vicki (gideongr@aol.com) with your availability and 
time preferences if you are able to help
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From Andrene: 
A big “Thank You” to all the workers at the Pinnacle Agility Trial 

November 13,14,15th 
Karen Bodner, Karen Hardy, Diane Pavella, Karen Phillips, Marilyn 

Richards, Kathy Sutliff, Carol Young, Chris and Gwen Eyerman, and 
Cappi Mercer. We raised over $1500 for the National. It’s a 

beautiful facility and a very well run event! We also made about 
$380 selling t-shirts, sweatshirts, and masks that Amy had made.  

Meetings currently on hold with Covid restrictions 
Vicki is working on setting up Zoom so we can meet remotely 

Thank You!    

Sunshine Report (from Donna Edwards)

Sue Myers recently lost her husband 
Tara Perby has not felt well.  
Julie Corral is slowly recovering from back surgery, but still having pain. 
Cards were sent to all 
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2020 has been a very interesting 
and different kind of 
year. Covid-19 has done a lot to 
change our lifestyles and 
plans. One of the hardest things 
for me was to accept  the 
cancellations of the agility trials 
in March. Ryzin and I only 
needed 17 more points and we 
would have our MACH  ( a dream 
I've had for the past year )    
Well, as you all know, that 

couldn't be realized until the agility trials finally resumed in June .  The first weekend ended with a 
great run but Ryzin decided he HAD to sniff the table for at least 3 seconds. Groan ! Now we were down 
to needing only 1 second !!


The next weekend I kept making mistakes  ( my fault because of nerves )   Agility is a team sport and 
we both finally got our act together the last day of the trial.    A friend took a video of the run and I 
still cry every time I watch it.


Ryzin has been a very busy boy - Aside from the last major for his championship, he has been trained and 
handled by my granddaughter and me.  Little did I know when Ryzin came into my life, how exciting the 
journey would be. So many firsts !!!!!   My 
first Champion,  first Master Hunter,  first 
MACH and  first UDX.  He even got BOSS 
in Gun Dog Sweeps at the 2015 National.  
Now  Ryzin gets to do fun things like barn 
hunt and scent work and maybe get back 
to tracking .  Hey it might even be fun to 
put a CT on him  !!!!!!!!


BRAGS

Sire: CH OTCH Morgen's Lil' Bit of Skyefire VCD2 UDX11 OGM MH 
AX AXJ WCX VCX OBHF DDHF OS 

Dam: Gold'N'Point Bittersweet Blendzzz RA TD OA NAP WC 

Whelped:  August 19, 2012 

Breeders:  Vonnie Peterson and Alyssa Richards 

Owners:  Marilyn Richards and Alyssa Richards, North Ridgeville, OH 

CH MACH Gold'N'Point Skyefire 
“Ryzin”

TD UDX GN RE MH  MX 
MXB MXJ MJS MXF T2B  



Volume XLV    Issue 4 December 13, 2020

https://www.cvgrc.org/ �3

BRAGS
“Darcy” made her dog show debut at the West 
Springfield Thanksgiving Classic Cluster over the 
weekend of November 21-22. On Saturday, Darcy 
was 1st in the 6-9 month puppy bitch class at the 
Hudson Valley Golden Retriever Club Specialty 
under Judge Elizabeth Greenfield. 
On Sunday at the Yankee Golden Retriever Club 
Specialty, Darcy was 1st in the 6-9 month puppy 
bitch class and was Best Puppy under Judge 
Cindy Partridge. “Darcy” is Karen and Richard’s 
first show dog, She is being shown by Amanda 
Shea. 

“Sheaman Pebwin Dreams Come True” CGC TDN 

CH Beau Geste Elton John x Pebwin Water To Wine 
  (Darcy) 

Karen and Richard Hardy 

Karen’s favorite picture from the weekend is of Darcy 
and her sire, Elton John, on his BOW and 
CHAMPIONSHIP

http://k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=1083570

http://k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=1083570
http://k9data.com/pedigree.asp?ID=1083570
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"Gideon's Canterbury Tails”  
         (Daniel x Pepper)  

went to his 1st show and won 
Best in Sweepstakes and took 
Reserve Winners Dog at the 
Columbus Golden Retriever 
Specialty. So proud of this boy, 
1st show ever and only 11 
months old.  
Think we are going to have a 
lot of fun!                                           

(Vicki is going to learn how to scan 
her win photos so she doesn’t have 
to send me a picture of the picture)

AND MORE 

BRAGS!

And Karen Phillips reports that she 
attended the CABTC/BTC scent trial on 
12/13, Alle completed Leg 2 towards her 
Advanced Interior title and “Bend” 
successfully completed his first leg in 
Novice Buried. No titles this weekend, but 
always nice to get some “Q’s”!



Volume XLV    Issue 4 December 13, 2020

https://www.cvgrc.org/ �5

   Merry Christmas from  
   Lila and Georgia Lightner

Congratulations to Beckie 
Gang-Jordan on her new 

litter (Born November 10th) 
out of “Ivy” 

(Tundra x Ivy) 

Congratulations to Andrene 
Schabel on her new litter 

out of  “Madge”  
Born November 19th 

(Decker x Madge)

2022 National Specialty Raffle News

We are already in possession of some extremely 
wonderful raffle items!!  Thank you to our very 
generous donors!!
I will be taking any and all donations up until the 
Specialty! Items must be new (except for artwork or 
jewelry) 

2022 Trophies
I am also looking for any and all trophy ideas. I 
especially am looking for class prize ideas in the $15 
range.  
Thanks for any help

Sue Sanvido
Sudansfarm@cox.net 

Remember to collect and make arrangements to get 
any items for Raffle Baskets to Jan Furtwanger 853 
Stroup Rd, Atwater, OH 44201 (814) 671-2001 
janfurtwangler1401@hotmail.com,  Obviously, anything 
that will have an expiration date will need to be 
purchased closer to the National. but if you get a great 
idea, write it down so you remember!

National News

Chris Eyerman and “Sonny”

mailto:Sudansfarm@cox.net
mailto:janfurtwangler1401@hotmail.com
mailto:Sudansfarm@cox.net
mailto:janfurtwangler1401@hotmail.com
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Donna Edwards: Sunshine, Hospitality Co-Chair

Beckie Jordan: Ways and Means, Conformation Specialty Chair, 
Membership

Tara Perby: Librarian, Awards, Field, Historian, Treasurer

Donna Ernst: Publicity 440-773-5052 anthemkennel@msn.com

Rhonda Hovan: Pup referral/litter listing                          
330-668-0044                                                        
rhondahovan@aol.com

Cappi Mercer Newsletter Editor 440-871-1171  
cmercer900@mac.com

2020 Open Chairs:                                                                                
GR News Club Columnists:                                                                          
Agility                                                                                            
Tracking                                                                                                
Public Education Coordinator                                                         
GRCA/CBGRC Delegate                                                                      
Care and Concern                                                                                 

CVGRC Officers 2021

President                                                    
Vicki White 330-819-5568                      
gideongr@aol.com                                  

Vice President                                            
Andrene Schabel 216-374-6455 
neddauntless@msn.com

Corresponding Secretary             
Kathy Koenig   216-299-4319 
kb5132@sbcglobal.net

Recording Secretary                         
Sue Sanvido 440-235-3686  
sudansfarm@cox.net

Treasurer                                                 
Tara Perby  440-286-5744                                            
xroadsglds@aol.com

Board Members

Jan Furtwanger (’21)

Lisa Schultz (’21)

Donna Edwards (’22)

Beckie Gang-Jordan (’22)

Congratulations to the 
new officers! It’s going 

to be a BUSY year! 

CVGRC Committee Chairpersons

Membership dues for 2021 
Please send to: 

                                                                                                                                                                               
Tara Perby                                                                                    

10620 Locust Grove Dr                                                         
Chardon, OH 44024 

Single membership  $15.  
Family membership  $25.                  

Checks should be payable CVGRC
Happy Holidays from the Koenig's!
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